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�Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection

Source Water Assessment Program



Outreach and Coordination



This table presents a record of SWAP outreach and coordination through January 1999 including planning, discussion, and dissemination of information.





Date�Event�Groups Present�DEP Staff Present�Subjects Discussed��

Advisory Committee Meetings��6/8/98��Safe Drinking Water Act (SDWA) Advisory Committee��SWAP briefing��10/6/98��SDWAA Committee��"��������������Inter-Agency Meetings��9/8/98��MA Department of Food and Agriculture

(Brad Mitchell and Gerard Kennedy)�Tara Gallagher, Kathy Romero, Catherine Sarafinas Karin Rubin�agricultural issues, source protection, SWAP��9/8/98��MA District Commission

(Pat Austin and Paul Penner)�Tara Gallagher,

Kathy Romero,

Phil Griffiths,

Bob Hames�SWAP for MDC watersheds, sharing GIS data��9/98��Division of Fisheries, Wildlife and Environmental Law Enforcemet (DFWELE) --  Riverways Program�Kathy Romero�SWAP briefing, discussion of Public Access Inventory for Public Surface Water Sources��9/2/98��U.S. Geological Survey�Paul Blain�SWAP briefing��9/98��MA Department of Public Health�Russell Clifton,

Jimmy Holeva�SWAP briefing��������������Internal & Other Meetings��4/14/98��DEP/Deputy Regional Directors��SWAP briefing��10/13/98��DEP/Deputy Regional Directors�Tara Gallagher�SWAP briefing��1/13/99�in West Boylston�DEP/Basin Team Leaders�Ken Pelletier�SWAP strategy and future coordination with Basin Teams��



������Public Meetings��11/2/98�(Boston)���SWAP presentation ��11/12/98�(West Boylston)���"��11/17/98�(Northampton)���"��11/19/98�(Lakeville)���"��



Conferences/Presentations��5/98�MA Association of Conservation Commissions (MACC) Annual Conference���SWAP handout provided��9/98�Groundwater Protection Council (GWPC) Annual Meeting -- Sacramento��Russell Clifton, Mike Rapacz�handouts provided:  SWAP update, draft susceptibility determination process, draft matrix of land use threats��10/14/98�Massachusetts Water Works Association meeting��Commissioner David Struhs�SWAP briefing, brochure provided��10/17/98�Massachusetts Federation of Planning and Appeals Boards Annual Meeting���SWAP brochure provided��11/4/98 �NEWWA lecture series��Jude Hutchinson�SWAP brochure and public meeting notice provided��11/5/98�Canoe River Aquifer Advisory Committee monthly meeting                   Mansfield, MA�committee composed of three appointed members each from the towns of Sharon, Foxborough, Mansfield, Easton, Norton;

the EOEA and DEP Taunton River basin team leaders were both in attendance�Kathy Romero�displayed draft sample assessment maps; SWAP presentation to members and audience; provided brochure, draft susceptibility flow chart, draft land use matrix, and mail-in comment form ��11/11/98�Charles River Watershed Association Annual Meeting��Jude Hutchinson�SWAP brochure and public meeting notice provided��11/18/98�Central MA Associated Boards of Health��Russell Clifton�SWAP presentation��11/19/98�Associated Industries of MA (AIM) meeting�Environmental Health & Safety Council of AIM

(about 35 members present)�Russell Clifton�SWAP presentation, handouts provided��11/28/98�Taunton River Watershed Alliance Annual Meeting��Kathy Romero, Catherine Sarafinas�draft GIS sample assessment map displayed; copies of draft susceptibility flow chart, draft land use matrix, public participation mail-in comment form provided; discussed program with individuals arriving for meeting��11/30/98�Sharon/Stoughton League of Women Voters meeting at Sharon Community Center�members, speakers from DEP, NepRWA, Toxics Action Center, Sharon and Stoughton Water Departments�Kathy Romero�SWAP presentation, handouts provided ��12/2/98�Western Mass. Water Works Association��Dave Terry�SWAP presentation��12/3/98�Shawsheen River Watershed Association - monthly meeting�14 attended�Suzanne Robert�SWAP presentation��12/5/98�Association for the Preservation of Cape Cod (APCC) --annual water symposium��Mike Rapacz�SWAP brochure provided��12/17/98�NEWWA December meeting�270 people registered�Paul Blain,

Kathy Romero�SWAP presentation��1/20/99�Ipswich River Task Force at DEP NERO�DEP, local gov'ts, watershed groups�Ken Pelletier,

Anita Wolovick�SWAP presentation��1/28/99�Joint MWWA/NEWWA meeting��Ken Pelletier�SWAP presentation��





























������Publications��Summer 1998�article in MA Association of Health Boards quarterly newsletter��author: Tara Gallagher�SWAP overview��Summer 1998�article in 

The Beacon�distributed to local officials��SWAP overview��6/98�SWAP Internet Site established;

Site is interactive  via comment box���http://www.state.ma.us/dep/brp/dws/ dwspubs.htm#swap��Fall 1998�article in Environmental Management Report�distributed to businesses��SWAP overview��9/98�SWAP brochure�distributed to Advisory Committees, at workshops and events, included with Public Meeting Announcement mailing����10/20/98�Public Meeting Announcement mailing�Invited: approx. 2,000, including selected educators, Advisory Committees, Consultants, Watershed organizations, Regional Planning Agencies, Conservation Districts, Community PWSs, Boards of Selectmen, Boards of Health, EOEA Watershed team leaders, state agency personnel����10/98�Public Meeting Announcement press release�sent to all major newspapers and smaller newspapers in regions where public hearings were held�written by Tom Higgins, distributed by Rick Lombardi ���



�Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection

Source Protection Program

Summary of Public Participation





Wellhead Protection Program  1989 - present

The Drinking Water Program (DWP) conducted outreach to obtain public comments and provided educational opportunities through discussions, advisory committee meetings, workshops, small group meetings and two formal public hearings prior to the final development of their Wellhead Protection Program.  Documentation of these efforts was provided in an addendum to the proposed Mass. Wellhead Protection Program Report (1989) submitted to the EPA in January 1990.  Since that time there have been several public hearings and advisory committee input on regulatory changes.  



Watershed Protection Program	 1989 - present

Waivers from Filtration  -  In 1990, DEP obtained approval to issue waivers from filtration to eligible surface water sources.  After a thorough review and public comment process, DWP developed regulations specifying the minimum requirements for water quality and watershed protection at a source in order to obtain a waiver and guidance outlining the minimum components of a Watershed Resource Protection Plan.



Watershed Protection Act  -  In 1992, the Massachusetts Legislature passed the Watershed Protection Act, also known as the Cohen Bill, to control land use activities within the watersheds of MWRA drinking water sources.  A series of informal public hearings were held in watershed communities including three formal public hearings conducted in 1993 regarding the proposed regulations.  Over 500 copies of the discussion draft of the regulations were distributed, numerous talks and presentations were given, and many oral and written comments were received and considered during the finalization of the regulations.  MWRA/MDC continue to implement comprehensive and effective public education/outreach programs.

  

Source Water Protection Program  -  In 1997, after an extensive review by internal and external groups, water suppliers, and other stakeholders, definitions for protection Zones A, B & C for reservoirs were incorporated into the state's drinking water regulations.  This followed four public hearings conducted across the state in November 1996, the printing and distribution of GIS maps for all public water suppliers with reservoirs (101) showing the proposed protection areas for their sources, and additional public outreach through meetings, fact sheets and informational articles. 



�Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection

Source Water Assessment Program



Summary of Public Comments on SWAP





Since many of the public comments and questions were similar, they are addressed together in this summary and grouped into three sections:



Public responses to specific questions asked by DEP

General comments and questions from the public

Selected comments from the SWAP Citizens' and Technical Advisory Committees



The summary notes in boldface or italicized font where DEP is incorporating a particular suggestion into the SWAP strategy. 

�Summary of Public Responses to DEP Questions

��Public Response�DEP Comment��

How should we compare risks of microbial threats with risks of industrial threats?  The majority of commenters thought microbial threats should be assessed separately from chemical threats.��Rate them separately; microbial threats affect water quality much quicker than chemical threats (incorporated)

Long- and short-term concerns should be examined  (noted)

It will be helpful to consider whether contamination is treatable/preventable

This is a hazard-based identification process not a risk analysis. We strongly urge you not to attempt to rank risks but rather to identify both microbial and industrial sources and contaminants (incorporated) �DEP plans to rate microbial threats separately.



The Office of Research and Standards will provide input into the ranking



DEP will be following EPA groundwater rule and will ensure consistency with the rule.��

Should we publicize names of potential contaminant sources?  There was an overwhelming response against publicizing names.��Identifying businesses by name would be unfair and could affect property values 

Ownership of businesses change; it would be difficult for DEP to keep up with these changes

Lists of Potential Contaminant Sources should be given to that town only and possibly surrounding towns if their recharge area is involved. 

Some states will not be publicizing names because they don’t want to discourage cooperation from facilities

This information should only be available through local boards and DEP

Having SWAP results accessible on the Internet could encourage sabotage of drinking water supplies

Results are public education and that is what SWAP is about

DEP should provide towns with the regulations that facilities are required to comply with and document whether businesses are in compliance�



DEP does not intend to identify non-permitted facilities by name







Assessments will be available to the general public.







DEP will note in the SWAP assessment that more detailed information is available for DEP permitted facilities through other DEP databases and programs.��



















What information would the public like to see in the final assessments?  DEP is incorporating the majority of information the public would like into the final assessments.��DEP should note whether facilities have been cooperative with protection efforts;  Best Management Practices should be acknowledged

Include power plants, non-regulated contaminants, non-point source contamination, and impacts of water use on water quality

Maps showing the bounds identifying the protected area, include streets

Include air deposition of potential contaminants for surface water

Public needs to be aware that high susceptibility doesn't mean contamination and that the assessment information should be a tool to implement best management practices

In determining a specific PCS, DEP should consider actual risk, compliance history of source, consequences from a release, preventive measures taken, willingness to cooperate with PWS

Potential threats should be ranked and prioritized (incorporated)�

DEP is incorporating these suggestions into the strategy





DEP will provide recommendations, as available, for BMPs



Land uses and activities with BMPs in place will be acknowledged 



Air deposition from local waste incinerators will be incorporated��

How should the assessment information be made public?  Majority of commenters felt local officials should review final assessment information prior to public dissemination.��Tie SWAP to the Consumer Confidence Reports (incorporated)

Give results to towns prior to general release so suppliers can review results, accuracy and be prepared for public response  (incorporated)

Put information in newspapers, cable TV, libraries, town halls, water bills (municipal officials, boards and public water suppliers will receive hard copies of the assessments)

One person from each system should be designated as a primary contact (the PWS is the primary contact)

Provide SWAP information at DEP service centers (incorporated)

Provide DEP contacts and telephone numbers to PWS (incorporated)�

DEP will make draft assessments available to municipalities for their review prior to the general public.







DEP plans to provide SWAP information as hard copy, electronically, and through ongoing public outreach



��

 How can we maximize the use of existing local information?  Coordination and ongoing communication with local officials��Coordinate assessments with local officials first; engage local boards and organizations throughout the process

Obtain information from wastewater treatment plant coordinators and local health departments

Let communities with GIS capabilities know what database information DEP has, exchange information electronically

Incorporate site histories into the assessments�





DEP is incorporating these suggestions into the SWAP process��









How can we involve the public throughout the SWAP process?  Public comment gave priority to information and participation as the key elements for public involvement. ��Provide information to all town boards and officials that have the capability to pass regulations to protect the water supply (incorporated)

Improve protection with educational brochures for homeowners (incorporated)

Publicize meetings and agendas in local newspapers; provide updated information on consumer water bills including a number to call (incorporated) 

It is vital to involve all stakeholders in all phases of the SWAP development.  Stakeholders include citizens, businesses, utilities and government agencies or representatives responsible for watershed and drinking water protection.

Aggressive outreach campaign should be conducted to involve citizens, particularly those working on environmental and public health issues

Local environmental groups should contacted along with every Board of Health or agency responsible for public health. (incorporated)

DEP should facilitate meetings with local groups to begin a collaborative process to protect the entire community's water supply (incorporated)

Create SWAP advisory boards to work with local utilities in creating the Consumer Confidence Report and address sources of pollution (SWAP will be tied into the Consumer Confidence Reports)�

All municipal boards and officials will have access to SWAP information.









DEP intends to involve the public throughout the SWAP process





Existing and new programs will be utilized to ensure ongoing public involvement and source protection







SWAP Citizens' and Technical Advisory Committees will continue to meet and provide input throughout the SWAP process��

How can we ensure the results of the assessments will encourage improved protection?  Best management practices and technical assistance will encourage improved protection.��Educate local boards and provide specific steps and follow up assistance to implement assessment recommendations; provide funding  for BMPs (incorporated) 

Develop regional water protection areas; provide more incentives for communities to protect water supplies (incorporated)

Increase DEP staffing on protecting water supplies and getting people out of offices and into the field more often (incorporated )

Assessments with good results should be brought to the attention of the town in order that they know their efforts are paying off and should continue (incorporated)

Let public know how DEP envisions the assessments being utilized�

DEP has hired new staff to conduct field assessments











DEP plans to use existing and new programs to address technical assistance, funding for protection measures, education,  coordination of local partnerships and to provide incentives for source protection ��







Summary of Additional Public Comments and Questions

��There needs to be a paragraph explaining the land use threats in the Land Use Pollution Potential Matrix; give a brief explanation as to why certain land uses received the ranking they have (incorporated)



Due to stricter containment requirements, residential fuel oil tanks shouldn't be considered a potential contaminant source (residential fuel tanks in recharge areas are a moderate threat)



Unregulated logging should be changed to a moderate threat; regulated forestry operations should be a low threat (incorporated)



We should develop GIS datalayer to flag all public roadways adjacent to all bridges crossing waterbodies that contribute source water.  The data  should be shared with all town DPWs/Mass. Highway Departments so the flagged roadways, bridges, etc. eventually get outfitted with stormdrains and other BMPs capable of retaining a spill of oil or other hazardous chemicals  (this information is currently available from GIS; DEP will investigate ways of disseminating the information through SWAP)



The level of water treatment should  be considered in the assessments (incorporated) 



What happens when a significant portion of the Zone II or B is in another state? (DEP will utilize information from other states through a project sponsored by NEIWPCC)�What are towns supposed to do with the SWAP information? (The information will assist towns in  targeting inspections and identifying the type of technical assistance needed from DEP)



Each river should be assessed differently based on the general knowledge of the situation and potential impact of a problem.  A multiyear phased approach could be applied (first suggestion incorporated)



The DEP Site Discovery program should be used to assist in identifying significant threats to public water supplies (DEP plans to utilize all DEP programs for SWAP information)



We are concerned that sources of contaminants not currently included in the SDWA MCL list will not be included in the likely sources of contamination for SWAP (the contaminants of concern list includes: listed Safe Drinking Water Act chemicals, EPA Drinking Water Contaminant Candidate List, chemicals with clean-up standards under the Massachusetts Contingency Plan)



Unsewered areas should be considered more susceptible (pursuing GIS sewered/unsewered coverage and will discuss septic threats in narrative)



��























Selected Citizens'/Technical Advisory Committee Comments and Questions

��Integrate assessment information with Consumer Confidence Reports and use them to get information to the public (incorporated) 



Add additional explanatory information to the assessment form for transient, non-community (TNC) systems (incorporated)



Address surface water/groundwater non-coincidence on a case-by-case basis (incorporated)



Arrange Land Use Pollution Potential Matrix by land use category; list lawn care separately; change nuclear power plants to high risk; create a residential land use section (incorporated)



Add an impervious surface category to the Land Use Matrix  (will be addressed in the discussion of BMPs) 



Add sludge from water treatment plants to the Land Use Matrix and give it a high ranking for ground and surface water due to tanker deliveries of chemicals (further research did not support this threat level)



Link sanitary survey information to source water assessments (incorporated)



What is the ramification for water suppliers if their source is deemed highly susceptible? (DEP will be tying the Groundwater Rule into the SWAP assessments)



DEP should state the reasons why the current delineation approach is adequate and note that Zone III is already mapped for wells with Zone IIs.  Statewide adoption of conjunctive delineation is unnecessary since DEP already requires the mapping of Zone III (incorporated)



There was concern about using the term ‘vulnerability’   (DEP is using this term to refer to hydrologic/hydrogeologic vulnerability only)�How will updates be addressed? (Assessments will be updated as resources permit)



“Susceptibility is frightening and represents an incomplete picture, DEP should assign a susceptibility rating and disseminate that information with a discussion of risk.  This should involve a description of existing water quality, monitoring, treatment, protection measures and future zoning. The information would help consumers put a susceptibility ranking in perspective.” (incorporated)



A committee member suggested that the Potential Contamination Source (PCS) icons in GIS should be a more prominent color such as red for those sites which are either in violation or known sources of contamination.  Those PCSs which are not known sources and which are using best management practices would be shown in a more subtle shade of gray (will be considered during map development)



“Naming potential contaminant sources would penalize persons using Best Management Practices” (incorporated; Best Management Practices will be acknowledged)



The committee felt the EPA requirement of conjunctive delineation was technically unjustified, particularly considering dilution factors and response time, and urged DEP not to adopt that approach (incorporated)



Should several medium threats result in a high susceptibility ranking? And if not, how does DEP intend to distinguish between an area with few high threats versus and an area with numerous medium threats? (DEP will describe the potential threats to a water source in a variety of ways as described in the text)

��The committee discussed whether well/intake integrity should be considered.   DEP asked whether well integrity was a significant concern for unconfined sand and gravel aquifer wells given the relatively high static water levels typical in the Commonwealth and the relatively short time of travel (TOT) from ground surface to well screen in these conditions.  The general consensus was to leave well integrity out as unimportant in this state (incorporated)



A committee member suggested two alternate approaches for assessing river intakes: use GIS maps to determine the relevant upstream distance for each source individually to ensure that the most serious land use threats are covered; and base the assessment area boundary on the watershed area with the idea that larger flows should be treated differently  (First option incorporated) 



A question was raised about the total number of wells that were contaminated and rendered unsuitable as a PWS.   It was suggested that the USGS be consulted for this information which may be associated with the NAQWA program (incorporated)



A committee member asked whether the EPA was planning to use the SWAP results to force treatment on public water systems (PWSs), and whether a high susceptibility rating would be used to determine more frequent groundwater sampling intervals (not yet determined; lower and moderate susceptibility will more likely be used to lower monitoring frequency)



What is the ramification for water suppliers if their source is deemed highly susceptible?  (systems with highly susceptible sources will be prioritized for technical assistance)�The words “likely” and “not likely” are misnomers relative to the susceptibility assessment because the assessment only indicates DEP’s level of concern for a given source.  For high susceptibility sources, a look at historical water quality hits should be conducted to determine a rough percentage of the likelihood of contamination from specific land uses (for microbial sources, DEP will consider Time of Travel consistent with the emerging Groundwater Rule.  DEP will consider existing contamination as a component risk.)



It was suggested that DEP conduct a study over the course of several years to determine the incidences of contamination at a source for the different assessed levels of susceptibility.   Or, DEP should conduct a study that would look at known cases of contaminated water supplies to determine the appropriate distance/Time of Travel of concern.  Selective cases should be looked at in all four regions of the Commonwealth due to the differences in hydrogeology which exist among the regions.  These hydrogeological differences could mean different levels of susceptibility for a given land use, distance, and/or TOT (DEP does not have the resources to conduct such studies but will monitor ongoing research elsewhere)



It should be made clear that a particular land use is not a threat; it is the chemicals stored on-site which could potentially be a threat if released (DEP plans to make this distinction in the assessments) 



How were committee members selected?  Why weren’t representatives of specific industries invited?  (Associated Industries of Massachusetts, Farm Bureau, a developer, and a waste water treatment plant operator were all committee members;  members were chosen according to EPA Guidance and additional recommendations)��

�The Source Water Assessment Program

Public Participation Meeting



�



We need your input!!   Over the next two years, Massachusetts will be assessing land use threats for every public drinking water source and providing this information to the public. These meetings are to invite public comment and participation in the Source Water Assessment Program (SWAP) process.  Ideas gathered from the public meetings will be incorporated into Department of Environmental Protection’s Source Water Assessment Strategy.  



Encouraged to attend are: public water suppliers; local officials; boards of health and planning boards; business representatives and organizations; regional planning agencies, agricultural, environmental, and public health organizations and agencies; educators; citizen groups; and residents interested in protecting drinking water.

Time and Place



11/2		DEP Boston Office					1-3 pm

11/12		MDC Facility - West Boylston			1-3 pm

11/17		Northampton City Council Chambers 		7-9 pm

11/19		DEP Lakeville Office					7-9 pm







The Agenda		

	I.	Introduction

Overview and purpose of SWAP

Characterization and protection of public water supplies

SWAP Link to Watershed Initiative

II. 	SWAP Strategy Discussion

III.	Questions

What information would the public like to see in the final assessments?

How should assessments be made public? 

How can we maximize the use of existing local information?

How can we involve the public throughout the SWAP process?

How can we ensure that results will encourage improved protection?�D I R E C T I O N S



DEP Southeast Office, 20 Riverside Dr. : 1-508-946-2700



From the North - Route 24 south to 495 south (exit 14).  495 south to exit 4. Right onto route 105 at end of ramp. Follow for 1/4 mile, take left onto Riverside Drive (Lakeville Corporate Park). DEP is the second building.



From the Cape - Route 495 north to exit 4, left onto route 105. 



From the South - Route 195 to exit 4 in Fall River  to route 24 North. Take exit 14 to route 495 south. Take exit 4, left onto route 105.



DEP Boston Office - One Winter St.  617-292-5500



The DEP Office is located at Downtown Crossing, above the Corner Mall ( big orange and yellow sign)  across from Filene’s.  Due to construction parking is difficult;  we recommend public transportation.  T stops: Green Line, exit at Park St., walk one block down Winter Street, Corner Mall is on the left;  Red Line/Orange Line - Exit at Downtown Crossing; Commuter Line to South Station - Take Red Line one stop to Downtown Crossing; Commuter Line to North Station - Take Orange Line to Downtown Crossing.



Northampton City Council Chamber,  210 Main St.  413-586-6950  



From the East - Mass Pike to Rte 91 (N) - Take 1’st Northampton exit, go left at end of ramp onto Rte. 5.  At first traffic light, take left onto Rte. 9.  Approx.  300 yards up on left is city hall (looks like a castle).  Council Chambers is located in the Puchalski Municipal Building annex behind City Hall.  Parking is available on site.



From the West - Mass Pike to 3’rd Northampton exit - then follow directions above.



From the North - Rte 2 to 91 south, 3’rd Northampton Exit.



West Boylston MDC Facility, 180 Beaman Street, Route 140,  508 792-7423  ( the facility is located approximately 15 miles from the MassPike/#495 Exit.)



From the East - MassPike to Rte. 495(N), to Rte. 290(W) follow to exit 23B onto Rte.  140/Boylston;  Follow Rte. 140(N),  straight through set of traffic lights (Intersection of 140&70).  Follow 140(N) for about 2 miles; Right at traffic lights where Rtes 12&140 intersect (Stay in right lane-for right turn onto Rte.12)  Down hill and over the Causeway (Wachusett Reservoir will be on your left & right).  Take a quick left over the bridge onto Rte.140 (N).   The MDC Facility is about  500 ft. up on the right.  Enter at MDC sign at the Field stone entranceway.   the facility is brick complex on hill; parking is in the rear. MDC offices at loading dock, enter at set of blue doors



From the West - Mass Pike East to Rte. 290(E) to Rte. 190(N); Exit 4 to Rte. 12(N).  At junction of Rte. 140 & 12 go straight through traffic lights about 2 1/2 miles, turn left onto Rte. 140(N) Immediately after causeway take a left turn, the  MDC Facility  is on right  (1/2 Mile).



From Route #2 West - Route I-190 (S) to Rte.#140 (S);  2 1/2 miles (after crossing Stillwater River) MDC Facility  will be on the left  (On Route #140)



If you are unable to attend, please provide us with your comments at the Drinking Water Program phone number, or by emailing us at: DEP.DWPComment@state.ma.us



To obtain more information; SWAP documents are available for review  on the DEP Web Site: www.state.ma.us/dep, or by calling the Drinking Water Program at 617-292-5770	



			October 1998



Dear Colleague:



Massachusetts will soon begin an important initiative to further ensure clean, safe public drinking water supplies.  Before we start, we are seeking program development guidance from a wide range of people who have worked with us on drinking water and other issues in the past.  That is why I am asking for your help.



Public participation will be key to the success of our new Source Water Assessment Program (SWAP), a two-year project being carried out in every state under requirements of the federal Safe Drinking Water Act Amendments of 1996.  Many of our cities and towns have, for years, successfully worked with DEP to protect drinking water sources from threats of contamination, SWAP will enable our agency to further help local officials by:



Delineating protection areas for all ground and surface public water sources;

Pinpointing land uses that could threaten water quality;

Determining the susceptibility of water supplies to these threats; and

Making sure consumers are aware of what we find. 



SWAP will better equip DEP and local officials to carry out inspections and technical assistance where they are needed most, respond to emergencies that threaten water supplies, and deliver comprehensive statewide protection efforts, such as the Massachusetts Watershed Initiative.



The first step in the public participation process is a series of meetings scheduled for next month, I hope you will be able to join us at one of these four sessions (directions are included with this mailing):



November 2     n    1-3 pm   n    DEP Headquarters, One Winter Street, Boston

November 12   n    1-3 pm   n    Metropolitan District Commission Facility, West Boylston

November 17   n    7-9 pm   n    Northampton City Council Chambers

November 19   n    7-9 pm   n    DEP Southeast Regional Office, 20 Riverside Drive, Lakeville



We value your input as we begin to shape a strategy for SWAP and look forward to seeing you in November.  Thanks for your help!

								Sincerely, 



								

								David B. Struhs

					Commissioner

�Source Water Assessment Program (SWAP) 

 Public Participation Mail-In Comment Form





The MA Department of Environmental Protection’s Drinking Water Program needs your help in developing a Source Water Assessment Program for the state’s 3450 public drinking water sources.  The program, required of all states by the federal Safe Drinking Water Act, will involve four steps:



delineate protection areas; 

inventory land uses within theses areas which may present potential threats to water quality; 

determine the susceptibility of water supplies to contamination from the land uses; and 

distribute the results to the public.



DEP will build on existing programs, data, information, and fieldwork to complete the assessments.  The final assessments will help local and state officials to target inspections and technical assistance where they are needed most, and to help promote citizen involvement in drinking water protection.



DEP’s draft plan for conducting the assessments must be submitted to the Environmental Protection Agency by February ‘99 and the final assessments completed by the spring of 2001.  We would like your comments on the following questions:



How should we compare risks of microbial threats with risks of industrial threats?

Should we publicize the names of potential contaminant sources?

What information would the public like to see in the final assessments?

How should the assessments be made public?

How can we maximize the use of existing local information?

How can we involve the public throughout the SWAP process?

How can we ensure the results of the assessments will encourage improved protection?









Please Provide Us With Your Comments by November 27th

Comments can be submitted via:	

Email:  DEP.DWPComment@state.ma.us;  Phone:  617-292-5770; or by mailing this form to:



DEP - Drinking Water Program

One Winter Street 

6th floor - SWAP		

Boston, MA  02108









You can obtain more information about SWAP by visiting DEP’s web site at www.state.ma.us/dep.

�How should we compare risks of microbial threats with risks of industrial threats?









Should we publicize the names of potential contaminant sources?







What information would the public like to see in the final assessments?









How should the assessments be made public?                                                                                 









How can we maximize the use of existing local information?













How can we involve the public throughout the SWAP process?









How can we ensure the results of the assessments will encourage improved protection?











Optional

	Name:				



	Affiliation:						Meeting Location:



Thank You!
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�COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS
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This information is available in alternate format by calling our ADA Coordinator at (617) 574-6872.
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